
Another very successful school year is drawing to a close.  There have been many changes and 

highlights throughout the year and I thank everyone for their continued support. 

Recent test results, AQE and TJHS examinations, continue to show that the children in Mullavilly 

are achieving high standards, and it is our continued aim to enable every child to strive towards 

their potential. 

Throughout the year there have been numerous parental contributions to charitable collections 

and school funds.  On behalf of the whole school I would like to thank you for your continued sup-

port in this regard.  

We welcome back Mrs Nesbitt and Mrs Murray and would like to congratulate Mr Ritchie on the 

birth of his third child Martha Astrid Ritchie. 

Mrs. L. McClimonds 

Sports Day 2019 

The sun eventually came out and we were able to  have a fantastic Sportõs 
Day on Wednesday 26th June.  Many thanks to all who came along to support 

this event, to Laurelvale cricket club for allowing us to use their venue and to 
all the parents who helped with teas and coffees. Well done to all the boys and 

girls and especially the winning Kiwi team. 

TEACHERS AND CLASS SIZE 

P1 - Miss Kelly (21) 

P2 - Mrs McWilliams (20) 

P3 - Mrs Jackson/Mrs Innocenzi (20) 

P4 - Mrs Riddle/Mrs Murray  (18) 

P5 - Mr Ritchie (15) 

P6 - Mrs McClimonds/Mr Martin (20) 

P7 -  Mrs Nesbitt/Mrs Murray (20) 
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DIARY DATES 
Term 1 

School Reopens (No cook 

available. Bring your own 

break) 

28 August - Finishing at 

12noon 

Full Days recommence 2 September 

Written Homeworks     

recommence 

9 September 

After School Clubs       

recommence 

9 September 

Half Term Holidays 28 October - 1 November 

June 2019 Term 3 



School Fair 

We held our annual school fair on Thursday 30th May. Unfortunately because of the weather we had 
to hold it inside the school building however this did not dampen anyone's enthusiasm and the turn 
out from the school community was fantastic. A big thank you to everyone for coming and for helping 
us to raise just over £1500. One of our best ever years!!  

SCHOOL TRIPS  

Primary 1 had  a great time on their trip to Oxford Island. They had a lovely day kitted out in rain coats and wellies 
(thankfully the rain stayed away!). They went for a lovely walk through the woods and found pictures of woodland 

creatures. Then they went on a mini-beast hunt and used paintbrushes to encourage the bugs into their magnifying 

glass pots.  After, they made dragon flies with pipe cleaners and had lunch.  
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Chris Wright PE Lessons 

Thank you to Chris Wright 
for coming into school all 
year to take every class for 
a series of PE lessons. All 
children really enjoyed the 
experience and learnt lots 
from Chrisôs expert coach-
ing, working on speed, 
agility, balance and lots 
more. Thanks Chris! 

Science Week 

We had a fabulous week back 
in April celebrating British Sci-
ence week.  Our Primary 6 
class took a STEM assembly 
and then each class  completed a series of  STEM based 
experiments in class and had a science related research 
homework. We look forward to making this an annual 
event in school and it getting even bigger! 

Swimming  Gala 

Some of our P5, 6 and 7 children took part in this years swimming Gala. Everyone swam very well and enjoyed 
competing against the other schools. Well done to Rebekah in P7 and Maggie in P6 for winning individual med-
als in freestyle and breaststroke respectively. 


